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Dear Winchester Trails Neighbors, 
	 The Annual Meeting was held on October 7 at the Clubhouse with several 
important items being addressed. One Board Member, Greg Johnson, was 
re-elected to his second term. All Board members are pleased to have Greg 
on the Board for another three years, and we look forward to his dedication 
to the Trails. Working with Greg in the past has been a pleasure. 
	 PCMI made a presentation on the duties of the Board, as well as the As-
sociation and its purpose. We also noted a list of accomplishments for 2010 
that included no increase in the maintenance fee for the third straight year, 
resurfacing the tennis courts, the installation of surveillance equipment at 
the clubhouse, and the Association’s application for status as a non-profit 
organization. The latter of which reduces our tax liabilities.  We also estab-
lished goals for 2011 that includes controlling expenses to keep our fees 
low, manage delinquencies, maintain a high quality neighborhood and be 
prepared for unexpected expenses. 
	 Sheriff Andy provided us with an update on security matters. As Andy 
indicated, Winchester Trails is a safe and secure neighborhood, and we have 
the Harris County Sheriff ’s department to thank for this as well as many of 
the residents of the Trails that help to keep a watch on our neighborhood. 
We also discussed the potential for reducing speed limits on certain streets in 
the Trails. Look for more information on this as we consider this further.  
	 We were joined in our meeting by one of the MUD 9 Board members 
who lives in the Trails. He presented and discussed the partnership the MUD 
is entering with the City of Houston for the next 30 years. This agreement 
allows our MUD to remain independent while receiving revenue from a 
source of taxes not available to the MUD at this time. While our area is in 
the extra territorial jurisdiction of the City of Houston and we could be an-
nexed into the City, the agreement between the MUD and the City allows 
us to remain as we are – a community in Harris County. The MUD Board 
member also updated us on the park plan along with the recent grant received 
by the MUD.
	 Finally, we have an opening for a volunteer to become Chair of the Social 
Committee. Please feel free to contact any Board member if you are inter-
ested. The current Chair has been in this position for some time and also 
has other responsibilities in the Trails. 
Have a safe and joyous holiday season, 
Until next month,
Walter 

Letter From The President Holidays 
in the Trails

Chairperson Needed for 

Holidays in The Trails 2010
on Saturday, December 11, 2010

6p.m - 8pm
at Winchester Trails Clubhouse.

	 We are in need of a chairperson or co-chairpersons  
for our Holidays in The Trails 2010 event. This simply 
requires  decorating our tree in the clubhouse and having 
cookies and milk for our children to share with Santa. 
Our Christmas tree and decorations are at the clubhouse. 
Funds will be provided for cookies and milk.
	 Contact Paulette Walker at 281-894-5708 or pau-
lette_walker@sbcglobal.net for further details.

Luminaries in The Trails
	 As part of our annual Holidays in The Trails, residents 
are to line their walkways with their luminary candles at 
dusk on Saturday, December 11, 2010. Fold the white bag 
1/3 down, place 2 cups of sand in each bag, and a votive 
candle in the center of the sand. Bank the sand around 
the candle to get maximum  candle burn. Sand will be 
provided at our Tennis Courts. Bring a small bucket to 
get your sand.

????   Trails Santa Claus    ????
Do you have a love for our children? 

Are you young at heart? 
Do you have a “twinkle in your eye”

Are you ready to hear what toys are wanted?
Then we NEED YOU!!!

We need a Santa for this year's Holidays in the Trails. 
Contact Paulette Walker at 281-894-5708 or 

 paulette_walker@sbcglobal.net   ASAP. 
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David Gurghigian, President................................281-894-4140
Jeff Ottmann, Vice President................................281-469-1465
Wayne Wilcox, Secretary......................................281-894-6233
Jim Giese, Assistant Secretary...............................281-890-5207
Sandor Karpathy..................................................281-955-1138
To ask questions or report problems concerning the Winchester 

Trails Subdivision, call
PLANNED COMMUNITY MANAGEMENT

281-870-0585
Sheriff, Non-911 Calls.........................................713-221-6000

Jim Malone is the security representative for WT.
His email can be found on the Security page of the Trails website.

Greg Johnson.......................................................832-237-8178
Jim Malone..........................................................281-890-3803
Ian McCrory........................................................713-818-0138
Walter Sonne........................................................281-894-7117
Paulette Walker....................................................281-894-5708

Clubhouse Rentals
  Kristina Soliz......................................................832-592-3297
Website and Directory Editor
  Melissa Zmerzlikar...................directory@winchestertrails.com
Tennis Committee
  Johnny Hooker..................................................281-890-9123
Yard of the Month
	 Angie Drouin...................................................281-955-0644
Stork Committee
	 Ron Matthew������������������������������� stork@winchestertrails.com
Welcome Committee
	 Tracy Wormuth�����������������������welcome@winchestertrails.com
Newsletter Editor
	 Melanie Scales...................... newsletter@winchestertrails.com
	 Mary Gwynne
Social Committee.............................................................OPEN
Marquee and Signs
	 Julie Fletcher ..........................Marquee@winchestertrails.com
Tykes Children's Committee
	 Kerry Thomas...............................tykes@winchestertrails.com
eBlast                                                    
	 Susie Mallory..............................  eblast@winchestertrails.com
Trails Treasures                                 
	 Paulette Walker....................... paulette_walker@sbcglobal.net

Committee chairmen

Maintenance 
association directors

mud #9 officers

Publisher
	 Peel, Inc............................www.PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444
	 Advertising............advertising@PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444

NEWSLETTER

BUSINESS FORMS
NEWSLETTERS

FLYERS
ENVELOPES

LETTERHEADS
NCR SNAP APART

FORMS
RUBBER STAMPS
BUSINESS CARDS

1-888-687-6444 ext. 24
Solving all your printing needs.

Yard of the Month

Kyle & Stacy King
10503 Hondo Hill
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Pet Suites Available!
Specializing in Cat Grooming

Pet Boutique 

We Carry Nature’s Variety Pet Food

Upcoming Events
December

December 1	 Board Meeting 7 PM at the 
clubhouse

December 1	 Happy Hanukkah!
December 11	 "Holiday in the Trails"     
	 At dusk .... place your lu-

minaries in front of your 
house. Girl Scouts and Boy 
Scouts will put out lumi-
naries along Rio Grande .... 
pictures and cookies with 
Santa   6PM - 8PM .... fun 
outdoor activities

December 21  	Winter begins
December 20 - 01/04/11 - CFISD Student 

Holiday
December 25  	Merry Christmas!
December 26 	 Happy Kwanzaa!
December 31  	New Year's Eve

Plumbing Problems? 
Isn’t it nice to be able to pick 
up the phone and make your 

troubles go away? 
That’s how it is when you call 

Pickett Plumbing. 
No mess, no fuss, no worries. 
Just the cleanest plumbers in 
town doing what they do best.$25 Off

Coupon Valid on Plumbing Repair or Drain Cleaning Jobs, No Other 
Discounts Apply         M4975              www.HoustonPlumber.comP10B 

713-896-9700 

You’ll Know The Price 
Before They Start 
And They Have The 
Longest Warranties 

In The Area 

Why Re-Pipe When There’s  

Attention 
NW Harris County 
Tri Delta Alumnae

	 Mark your calendars to join your Tri Delta 
sisters for our annual holiday gathering an 
"Ornament and Holiday Recipe Exchange" 
Tuesday, December 14th, at 7:00 pm.  Our 
group meets on the second Tuesday of every 
month September - April.  We have a diverse 
group of women of all ages from a variety 
of colleges.   For more information, please 
contact Christina at 281 -855-6893 or Karen 
at trideltanews@yahoo.com

Special Thanks 
to

 Boy Scout 
Troop 815

	 Thanks to Boy Scout Troop 815 under 
the leadership of Rosalie Tran for putting 
together our luminary kits. 
	 Great job Khoi, Michael, Son, Leon, 
and Kevin along with Ms. Tran.  
	 You are appreciated and you are an 
asset to our community.

Thank You!
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DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the pub-
lisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical 
mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the 
case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, 
except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Articles in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors and do not 
necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or any of its employees. Peel, Inc. 
is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by 
others. Federal Copyright Laws prohibit the reproduction of previously pub-
lished materials which include newspaper articles, magazine articles and web 
page articles without the original author's expressed written consent. Please do 
not submit articles which are in violation of this law.

Trails Treasures Visit the 
Holocaust Museum Houston
	 A group of the Trails Treasures visited the Holocaust Museum 
Houston in late October. It was such an educational and valuable 
experience. We highly recommend you spend a few hours there  if 
you have not already done so.  For those who could not attend, we 
missed you.  Trails residents 50 and older look for information on 
future trips. 
	 Mark your calendars for February 19, March 22, and April 14, 
2011.
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GREEN THUMB CORNER

	 Cooler weather means that things are not growing very quickly, and 
that's probably a good thing because we have lots of other demands 
on our time during the holiday season. But there is still plenty of 
work that can be done in the yard and garden if you have some spare 
time on your hands, such as pulling up those usual winter weeds that 
appear in the lawn, particularly if the grass is in poor health. This 
is the season for soil cultivation, planting of new trees and shrubs, 
fertilization of established ones, pruning, mulching, clean-up and 
bed preparation. A little effort expended now, while it's pleasantly 
cool, will get things in good shape and reduce the workload when 
spring warmth returns.
	 This month and the next two are generally considered the best for 
planting trees and shrubs. Before planting, check drainage by digging 
a hole and filling with water - if it takes more than 24 hours to drain, 
you will need to improve the situation by digging an 'X'-shaped 
trench pattern filled with good soil to provide drainage away from 
the center (or find a better location!). Another plan is to create an 
elevated mound for planting, and this also adds a nice accent to the 
landscape. Another tip for a poor drainage area - avoid the temptation 
to plant a tree in a hole filled with a good porous medium, because 
you may just be creating a "sponge" that causes waterlogged roots; 
always backfill the hole with the same soil that you dug out. Unfor-
tunately, one of the most common causes of failure is a waterlogged 
root system due to our poor-draining clay soil, so avoid low areas at 
all costs. Trees should not be fed during their first season, except for 
the application of a weak solution as a root stimulator. Established 
trees can be conveniently fed now while the ground is quite soft from 
recent rain. Feed trees by using a stake or a length of pipe to drive 
a series of holes a foot deep and a foot or so apart around the drip 
line, and apply a small handful of general-purpose fertilizer (such 
as 12-24-12) in each hole. A good rule of thumb is to apply a total 
of about one and a half pounds for each inch of trunk diameter. 
If your pine trees have very pale green or yellowish needles, that’s 
a sign that the soil is too alkaline, and the cure is to include a soil 
acidifier with the fertilizer (an iron supplement such as Ironite serves 
the purpose well). Magnolias also need acid soil conditions, so use 
special azalea/camellia fertilizer or add a soil acidifier.
	 November was the best time for planting pansies, but they may still 
be transplanted this month. They can really brighten up an otherwise 
dull yard, whether in beds or containers. Pansies don't need much 
attention, but they will benefit from a monthly feeding of manure, 
super-phosphate or a liquid high-phosphate product. More blooms 
will be promoted by removing spent or faded flowers.
	 One more reminder about spring-flowering bulbs - December 
is the last chance for planting. But remember that tulips should be 
kept in the refrigerator until the end of the month and then planted 
between Christmas and New Year's Day (a convenient chance to get 
a little exercise between the two holidays!).
	 Azaleas and camellias may be moved at this time and should be 
kept moist to reduce the risk of cold weather damage. Acidify the 

NOT AVAILABLE 
ONLINE

(Continued on page 6)

Do You Have Reason 
to Celebrate?

We want to hear from you! Email newsletter@winchester-
trails.com to let the community know!
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MILESTONES

Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior Painting
• Hardi Plank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Sheetrock Repair
• Interior Carpentry
• Cabinet Painting
• Wallpaper Removal and Texturizing
• Pressure Washing
• Fence Repair/Replacement
• Garage Floor Epoxy
• Custom Staining
• Roofing
• Gutter Repair/Replacement
• Faux Painting

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
No PAymENt UNtIl ComPlEtIoN

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic School  
 

Living, Loving, and Learning in Christ  and the Church 

 

    OPEN HOUSE 
Wednesday,  

February 2, 2011 
9AM to 2PM  

and 
6PM to 8PM 

Pre-K3 through eighth grade                                                             (281) 463-1444 
6646 Addicks Satsuma Rd.                                                             www.seascs.org 

soil if necessary. It's a good idea to check the pH value with one of 
the chemical kits available from the nurseries, or with a meter.
	 Clean up the beds where fall flowers have finished, and prepare 
next year's beds now to allow time for settling and weathering, adding 
lots of humus and also gypsum to break up the clay. In established 
shrubbery beds a good layer of mulch is just as important in winter as 
in the heat of summer. Water well and watch out for winter drought. 
Be prepared to protect tender plants; cloth makes a better cover than 
plastic, but you can use the latter by rigging a "tent" arrangement 
to prevent the plastic from touching any foliage. You never know 
when we might get a surprise early frost, so be prepared for quick 
action. Potted plants can be moved into the garage (put nails in the 
overhead beams for hanging baskets) and if it's really cold you can 
leave the lights on to provide some warmth.
	 There's not much happening in my vegetable garden because I 
didn’t get around to planting fall vegetables, but some industrious 
neighbors will probably be harvesting fall tomatoes until the first 
good frost and there may be a few spring/summer pepper plants that 
have continued producing through this season. There are just a few 
things that can be planted this month   asparagus, chives, parsley 
and onion plants   but the main priority right now is preparation of 
beds for next spring.
	 HOLIDAY TIPS: Winter pruning of evergreens such as holly, yew 
and juniper provides useful trimmings for Christmas decorations, and 
you can also use the clusters of red berries from nandina shrubs.
	 And if you're short of Xmas gift ideas for your family or friends, 
how about a good gardening book?
Phil Richards
Prich8935@aol.com

Green Thumb Corner - (Continued from Page 5)

New Teenagers - Happy 13th!
12/03 - Sarah Queen

12/11 - Benjamin Przyborski
12/22 - Erick Dodge

12/28 - Nathan Schatz

New Drivers - Happy 16th!
12/04 - Brandon Parmely

12/26 - Samantha Shillings
12/27 - Derek Chapman

New Voters - Happy 18th!
12/22 - Connor Thomas

12/24 - Will Kelly
12/27 - Jennifer Miller

New Adults - Happy 21st!
12/12 - John Penaflorida, II

12/12 - Brittany Racey
12/27 - Taylor Channing
12/30 - Brandon Korenek

Happy 20th Anniversary!
12/29 - David & Suzanne 

Queen

Happy 25th Anniversary!
12/07 - Greg & Robin Smith
Happy 30th Anniversary!

12/02 - Abe & Juanita 
Movaghar

Melissa Zmerzlikar    
directory@winchestertrails.com

Sign up to receive the Trail Writer in your 
inbox. Visit PEELinc.com for details.

Go Green
Go Paperless
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Winchester Trails Disclaimer

DISCLAIMER:  Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Winchester Trails 
Board, Committee or volunteers (known as WTC).  WTC is not responsible 
for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles whether drafted by Board mem-
bers, committees or volunteers.  All warranties and representations made in the 
advertising content are solely between the advertiser and purchaser.  Any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the specific advertiser.
•	 Every effort will be made to provide correct and updated information.
•	 There isn’t any liability between advertiser and Peel Inc. with regards to ad 

costs.
•	 Every effort has been made to avoid mistakes.  WTC takes no responsibility 

but will help with efforts to correct misprints.
•	 Under no circumstances shall WTC be held for incidental or consequential 

damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other liabilities 
from failure to publish in a timely manner.
Every resident is responsible for their own due diligence when selecting a 

vendor for services.  Just because a vendor is listed in the Trail Writer, we assume 
no responsibility for checks from the Better Business Bureau, Craig’s List, Angie’s 
List or any other listing that might give a favorable or non-favorable rating.  
Please check each vendor you are considering, ask for references in our area (don’t 
rely on yard signs).  Examine each vendor you may consider for business as a 
new vendor.  Changes of five or ten years between uses may indicate ownership 
changes.  Advertising in the newsletter is a marketing decision and assumes no 
service, price or guaranteed checklist. You may contact Ron Matthews or any 
Board member with questions on this disclaimer.

1-888-687-6444
advertising@PEELinc.com
www.PEELinc.com

Publishing Community Newsletters Since 1991

Blackhorse Ranch
 Bridgeland

Coles Crossing
Copperfield
Cypress Mill
Cypress Point
Eagle Springs

Enchanted Valley
Fairfield
Fairwood

Harvest Bend The Village
Lakemont

Lakes of Fairhaven
Lakes of Rosehill

Lakes of Savannah
Lakes on Eldridge

Lakes on Eldridge North
Lakewood Grove
Legends Ranch

Longwood
Oak Forest
Riata Ranch

Shadow Creek Ranch
Silverlake

Steeplechase
Stone Gate

Summerwood
Village Creek

Villages of NorthPointe
Willowbridge
Willowlake

Willow Pointe
Winchester Country
Winchester Trails
Windermere Lakes
Woodedge Village
Wortham Villages

Pictures with Santa
 	 Santa is coming to Bang Elementary on Thursday, December 
2, 2010 (6:00 PM to 9:00 PM), and the entire neighborhood is 
invited! Bring your kids, grandkids, nieces, nephews, or friends to 
meet Santa. 
 	 Come tell Santa what's on your Christmas list. Don't have a list 
yet? You can make it while you are there and place it in Santa's special 
mail box. 
 	 You can choose from two photo packages, and your pictures will 
be printed in seconds, while you wait. You can also meet Christopher 
Pop-In-Kins and his sister Christine Pop-In-Kins. These very special 
elves appear in your house the day after Thanksgiving and stay until 
Christmas Eve. They report back to Santa every night to let Santa 
know how good you were that day, and they return to very special 
hiding places throughout your house. These elves are available for 
purchase so that you can bring them home and start a new family 
tradition.
 	 The picture packages are $10.00 for one 5 x 7 and four wallets 
or $20.00 for two 5 x 7's and eight wallets. The pictures are cash 
only. You can purchase Christopher or Christina Pop-In-Kins, book 
included, for $32.42.
 	 Come visit Santa at Bang! 
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Thank
You

to all the businesses who 
advertised with us in 2010 and 
made this newsletter possible. 

Merry Christmas!


